
   
 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It’s hard to believe that we are about to enter the final half term of 
this academic year. Next half term is filled with some exciting events 
in school and we are looking forward to welcoming you all back after 
some peaceful family time.  
 
The children in Year 6 have been studying the artwork of Richard 
Kimbo. 6 Dhami painted strips of fabric in the style of Kimbo and Mrs 
Beech thought their work was so amazing, she has made it into a 
skirt, which she chose to wear to school for the children to see today. 
Well done to Mrs Beech and 6 Dhami. 
 
 

      Kindest regards 
Ms S Taylor 

Head of School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                     

 

Jubilee Celebrations – 15th June 
2022 

 
In honour of Her Majesty The Queen’s 70 

years of service we are excited to 
celebrate her Platinum Jubilee. 

 
Children will be having a Jubilee 
Celebration Lunch as well as an 

Afternoon Tea Party where they will be 
able to enjoy a very British scone, with 

jam and cream. 
 

We would like to invite all children to wear 
non uniform (Red/White/Blue) with a 50p 

donation.  
 

# 

Springfield Primary Academy 

   
0121 

464 

3618 

www.springfieldacademy.org.uk 

enquiry@springfieldacademy.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Issue  

16 

27.05.22 

Attendance up 
until 27.05.22 

Whole School 

2019/ 
2020 

2020/ 
2021 

2021 
to 

date 

93.7 92.6 95.7 

Our attendance target 
is 96% 

Class Percentage 

Nursery 90.9% 

R Inkpen 94.6% 

R McKee 91.6% 

1 Donaldson 94.6% 

1 Murphy 96.0% 

2 Bloom 95.5% 

2 Hoffman 94.4% 

2 Smith 99.6% 

3 Fine 97.9% 

3 Rauf 96.9% 

4 Morpurgo 97.6% 

4 Pullman 94.4% 

4 Strong 97.4% 

5 Blackman 96.7% 

5 Boyce 97.1% 

5 Zephaniah 96.2% 

6 Dhami 97.7% 

6 Gavin 97.8% 

6 Naidoo 97.4% 

 

Summer Jubilee Fayre – 15th June 2022 
 

We will be holding our Annual Summer 
Fayre on Wednesday 15th June 2022 from 

3.30pm-4.30pm 
 

Stalls will include: 
 Glitter Tattoos/Face Painting 
Personalised School Supplies 

Pick and Mix Stall 
Secondhand Toys and Books Sale 

Basketball, Football and Darts activities 
Cake Sale  

And Much More!! 

 
If you would like to rent a table for £30, please 

contact the school office by Wednesday 8th June. 

mailto:enquiry@springfieldacademy.org.uk


   
 

   
 

Attendance Rewards 

 
Children who have 100% attendance from Monday 20th September until the end of the school year will 

be invited on a coach trip to South Wales accompanied by an adult family member.    
 

Children whose attendance is above our target of 96% will have their names entered into a prize raffle 
– prizes so far include TWO bikes, that children and parents can select and order from Halfords Bikes, 

a tablet and some books.   
 

https://www.springfieldacademy.org.uk/admin/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Attendance%20strategy%20laun
ch%20(2).pptx 

 
Please speak to Miss Stringer or a member of staff if you need help to ensure that your child attends 

school daily. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

   

         

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

    

 

  

 

 

Year 5 – Grammar School 
Registration 

We would like to advise that registration is now 

open for parents of current Year 5 pupils who 

would like their child to sit the entrance test for 

The Grammar Schools in Birmingham, for entry 

to Year 7 in September 2023. 

Registration can be made online by visiting the 

website below. The closing date for registering 

is 4pm on Thursday 30th June 2022. 

The test will take place on Saturday 17th 

September 2022. 

https://www.birminghamgrammarschools.org/a

pply-onlineapp.php 

 

 

Year 1 Phonics Screening Check 
 

The Year 1 Phonics Screening Check will be 
starting on Monday 6th June 2022. Please 

ensure your child attends school every day and 
keep practising words we are sending home 

using the following strategy:  
 

1. Spot the special friend 
2. Fred talk 

3. Read the word 
 

Parents are able to view a video on our website 
to support with this. 

 
 

Lost Property 
 

With the weather warming up as we move closer 
to the summer months, children are removing 

their jumpers throughout the day and misplacing 
them. Our lost property is filling up fast - Please 

ensure your child’s name is on each item of 
clothing. 

 
If your child has lost their jumper- please ask 
them to look for it in lost property (outside the 

jungle office) 
.  
 
 

Dates For Your Diary 

27.05.2022 – Break up for Half Term 
 

06.06.2022 – School Re-Opens for all pupils 
 

06.06.2022 – 24.06.2022 – Year 4 Multiplication 
Times Table Assessments 

 
09.06.2022 – New EYFS Parent Meeting 

 
14.06.2022 – Year 1 Trip to Kenilworth Castle 

 
15.06.2022 – Jubilee Celebration – Non 

Uniform Day 
 

15.06.2022 – Summer Fayre 3.30pm-4.30pm 
 

21.06.2022 – Year 2 Trip to Botanical Gardens 
 

05.07.2022 – Year 6 Trip to Chasewater 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Medication 

 
If your child has an allergy or illness and is 

required to have medication during the school 
day, please ensure we are aware and that the 
medication is handed in to the school office. A 

medication form will need to be completed 
before we can administer medication. 

 
Please DO NOT give the medication to the child 

to bring to school. 
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